
 June Elk of the Month –     

         
    

        Tom Eastman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I chose Tom Eastman as Elk of the Month for his total knowledge of 
the Lodge, his affable personality, and his willingness to pitch in and 
help when needed.  In the space between our two Lodge Managers, 
it was evident that Tom knows more about the workings of this 
Lodge than almost any other. He has been working on the Monday 
Morning Work Crew for many years.  Tom is fair in his dealings with 
people without prejudice or rancor. His attention to detail when 
tending the bar, and any other duty in the Lodge, makes him a very 
valuable member. Thank you, Tom, for your service to the Lodge and 
for your friendship to its members. 

 
 
 

                                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

         
 

 

 

     

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

        

 

  

        AUBURN LODGE NO. 1691 

  BULLETIN 

Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks 

   June 2017                                                                                                                              

NON PROFIT 

ORG. 

US POSTAGE 

PAID 

NO. 25 

AUBURN CA 

95603 



  

 
The year is in full swing and there are lots going on. Committee heads can always use volunteer help for events. 
The contact information for the heads of the committees of the events during the year is listed in this year’s 
little purple Daily Reminder. Contact info for all officers, committee chairmen and Lodge event coordinators, as 
well as the calendar of events, are all in that little book. If you don’t have yours yet, just ask any bartender or 
officer to get one for you. 
 
If there is an event you would like to see happen in the Lodge, bring it up to one of the Officers. The poetry 
contest in March and the upcoming Sock Hop on June 17th were both suggested by members who took charge 
to ensure the event. 
 
I want to give heartfelt thanks to Dave Provan and his wife, Val, for all the hard work on the District Ritual Contest 
which Auburn Elks hosted this year. They had wonderful help from many Officers and members to create a very 
successful occasion. Our Auburn Lodge Ritual Team won 1st place in this District Contest and represented the 
District at State competition in Palm Springs at the end of May. 
 
Many of you have already expressed enthusiasm for the upcoming year and have offered your help and support. 
I will no doubt take you up on your offers. It’s the cooperation, dedication, and camaraderie that form the heart 
of Elkdom. Together we can do great things! 
 
Rhonda Rogers 
Exalted Ruler  

 

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler 

                    Rhonda Rogers 
 

JULY BIRTHDAY DINNER 
 
We celebrated the Red, White, and Blue at June Birthday Dinner, so it was decided we’d get fun with a MOVIE TIME – 
HOLLYWOOD theme, so get into the theme of things by dressing as your favorite celebrity and strut your stuff”.  The 
Auburn Elks Lodge would like the July Birthday members to join us in celebrating your “special day” on July 7, 2017. 
 
Here’s how it works:  If you are a member with a birthday in July, you will receive an invitation, which includes a dinner 
voucher and a free drink ticket.  Take your voucher to the Lodge and turn it in for a ticket.  You then select a table and 
seat from the seating chart.  Tickets can also be purchased for spouses and guests.  
 
THIS EVENT IS OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS AND GUESTS.  
PLEASE REMEMBER THAT RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED AND SELECTED SEATING COMES FIRST. 
 
The dinner menu will be a traditional “home cooking” dinner of Fried Chicken, Chicken Fried Steak, Mashed Potatoes and 
Country Pepper Gravy, Seasonal Fresh Vegetables, Salad Bar, Hot Rolls and Dessert.  The Price is $15.00 per person. 
 
Throughout the evening, there will be raffle drawings. 
 
Not only will Elk members with a birthday in July be honored, but Elk anniversaries in July will also be honored. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

              

 

 

 
 

 
                                                           
 

                         

             
 
 
 

                       From the Secretary   

                                  Bob Oles 
 

 
Delinquent notices were mailed to those who have not yet paid their 2017-
18 dues and many have responded.  If your dues are not paid by the first of 
June, your key card will be deactivated and your access to the Lodge and 
club will be revoked.  Also, if you are traveling and plan to visit other Elks 
Lodges, you must provide your current dues card.   
 
Congratulations to the Ritual Team for advancing to the State Competition.   
 
My health continues to improve and we are hopeful that I will be at 100% 
soon.  I am truly grateful for the assistance of all who lend a hand when I 
am at the Lodge and especially to PER and State Association Vice President 
Designate Jimmy Louis who has done an outstanding job keeping the 
minutes in my absence.  He is now beginning his official visits as the 
Northeast District Vice President of the California-Hawaii Elks Association.   
Wil Thomas is now assisting with minute recording and with management 
of the electronic key cards.  Remember, if you lose your key card, there is a 
$10 charge to replace it.   Please check elsewhere in this bulletin for a list of 
the pending applications for membership.  We all have a lot of work to do 
to bring our membership back up to cover for the loss of members which 
was a result of deaths, transfers out, and those members who chose not to 
continue to be Elks.   
 
As always, if you want to reach me please email rfoles@sbcglobal.net or 
phone 916.79.6591 
 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 
 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st 
Wednesday of each month at 9:00 am.  The 
next one is on June 7th. 
 
In May, we did some general cleanup inside & 
outside, sprayed, weeds, cleaned wood 
floors, vacuumed carpets, cleaned margarita 
machine, popcorn machine, cleaned doors 
inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, 
pressure washed bar mats cleaned and 
dusted pool table, cleaned windows, cleaned 
lobby, filled salt & pepper shakers, filled 
catsup bottles, cleaned kitchen, cleaned floor 
drains, and much,  much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members 
that worked In May:  PER Dick Robart, PER Bill 
Stewart, PER Bob Espinosa, Trustee/BHC Dir. 
Warren Manley, BHC VP Wil Thomas, Mike 
Slattery, Tom Eastman, Bill McPeak, Ron 
Bailey, Ed Rodriguez, Mike Van Hook, Harvey 
Eisley, Jim Harris, Rich Cortez, Peter Rau, 
Cedric Trujillo, Henry Tukloff and David 
Kalian.  
   
Turnout was light, we could always use more 
help.  Please come out and give us a hand 
next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

mailto:rfoles@sbcglobal.net
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Every Tuesday 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Friday June 2, 2017 

Birthday Dinner 
BBQ Pork Ribs & BBQ Chicken 

Baked Beans, French Fries, Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls & Dessert 

 
Thursday June 8, 2017 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Sunday June 11, 2017 

Elks All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 9 am to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage and Ham 
Hash Browns, Biscuits & gravy 

 
Saturday June 17, 2017 

Rock n Roll Sock Hop Dinner/Dance 
Hamburgers & Hot Dogs 

Chili & French Fries, 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls & Ice Cream Sodas 

 
Thursday June 22, 2017 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday June 23, 2017 

Cook You Own Steak Night 
Featuring Steaks, Ribs, Chicken & Burgers 

With a Salad & Potato Bar 
5 to 7 pm 

 
Friday June 30, 2017 

All You Can Eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

5 to 7 pm 
 

 

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Butcher Block 
 

 From the Station of the Leading Knight  
     

  Kathy Madeiros 
 
    

   

Ahh choo!   I want to send a hug and say Bless You to all 
of you that are suffering from allergies this year.   I 
would like to invite you to come by the Lodge and play a 
game of bocce ball when you can, but bring your Kleenex 
while you are outside.   
 
The House Committee has changed the second meeting 
of the month to the fourth Monday of each month at 
5:30 to accommodate some of the committee member’s 
schedules.  Members are welcome to come.   
 
At the Easter Brunch, there was a word search challenge 
placed on the tables for everyone's enjoyment.   At the 
end of the event, all the completed forms were collected 
and Rex Gouldthread pulled the winner, Lola 
Rivera.  When I called to tell her that she had won she 
was very excited, Lola didn't even know what she had 
won just that she had.  After a short conversation with 
her, she graciously donated her prize of a $25 gift card 
for Save Mart back to the Lodge "for a charity".  We 
decided that it would be given to Elaine for the Treats 
for Troops project.   What a big heart Lola has for a 
young lady to give back to the Lodge.  Maybe someday 
Lola will join the ranks of Elkdom to help with the work 
we do for our community.  Her family was so proud of 
her decision and I was too!  Elaine was very happy when 
I gave it to her and shared the story.   
 
As you know your officer team won the Ritual Contest 
held by our Lodge for the Northeast District; the scores 
were very close.  I want to personally thank Neil Bielski, 
Bob Souza, and Dan Fisher for all their hours of guidance 
and support to the team.  We are all proud to represent 
our Lodge at the State Convention.  You will notice that 
there was a change made this year.  Instead of plaques 
for your placement in the contest, we were awarded 
medallions for the Officers to wear.  
 
Over the years, I have seen many renditions of the 
hailing sign, or what they believe to be so.  I ask you to 
take note when Bob Souza displays the hailing sign, it is 

precise and beautiful.    
 
See you at the Lodge, 
Kathy Madeiros, PER 
Leading Knight 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

                     

                       

 

   

   Lecturing Knight – Jim Boston 

 Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Del Pritchard passed on March 23rd in Roseville.  He was 85, and a 
40 year and a Life member. He died from Multiple System Atrophy. 
  
Thomas Knight passed on April 20th.  I have no other information at 
this time. 
  
Jodi Sutherland’s mother passed away May 11th.  She enjoyed 
coming to the Lodge, especially for the fashion show. The family 
asks that any donations be made to the Alzheimer Association. 
 
Mary Mason, wife of deceased Elk member Mickey Mason, passed 
away on May 15th. 
 
Mary Masons service will be Sat. June 10th at 11AM at the 
Congregation Church, 710 Auburn Ravine Rd. 
There will be a reception following at the Auburn Elks Lodge. 

Sickness and Distress  

Marv Fetzer who spent a good part of the past month in the 
hospital came home May 10th. He was admitted on April 18th 
for pneumonia and sepsis. He has since had angioplasty. He 
will be going back into Sutter Hospital Sacramento to have a 
heart valve replacement, which hasn’t yet been scheduled.  

Joey Ford is also scheduled for heart valve replacement on May 
24th.   
 
Bud Klingler had a pacemaker installed. He is reportedly already 
back at the Lodge.  
 
Phil Borba had a heart attack and then had two stents installed. 
 
Val Provan fell at her grandson’s wedding and broke her ankle in 
two places and had pins installed.  
 
As this goes to press (May 13th) Barney Gruber was rushed to a 
Grass Valley hospital with internal bleeding. 
 
Elsie Bauer wife of Dennis Bauer had a successful heart surgery 
(May 23rd). 
  
Please remember that sickness and distress are always in order.  
Also, I can only report what is reported to me.  So please send any 
information regarding the health of our members to me. Thank 
you for your help. 
  
Jim Boston 
Lecturing Knight 
530-305-0008 
sigma@jimboston.com 
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Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 
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Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 
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               New Officers for 2017 -2018 

 
     Exalted Ruler              Rhonda Rogers          
     Leading Knight            Kathy Madeiros           
     Loyal Knight                Jack Meylink                
     Lecturing Knight          Jim Boston    
     Esquire                      Chuck Cooper              
     Chaplain                     Larry LaVerne               
     Inner Guard                 Bill Costa                     
     Tiler                             Wanda Nordstrom       
     Treasurer                     Gene Henggeler          
     Secretary                      Bob Oles                     
     Organist                       Linda Wismar  
              
                                    Trustees 
     5th Year                               John Madeiros            
     4th Year                               Warren Manley           
     3rd Year                               Dennis Koehn            
     2nd Year                               Royce Birks                
     1st Year                               Wayne Helley    

 

AUBURN ELKS RV CLUB 

NEWS 

The club completed their latest trip May 21st. Acting Trail 

Bosses, Pat Nielsen and Rick Azevedo, stepped up when Cheryl 

Tade became ill and was hospitalized for almost two weeks. 

Cheryl is home now and doing much better. 

The trip was to the Vineyard RV Park in Vacaville from May 

18th.  to May 21st. We started the trip off with a wine tasting 

party with prizes for Red and White wines that members 

brought in brown paper bags. A lasagna dinner followed the 

tasting and it was yummy!  Friday the trail bosses with wranglers, 

almost everyone, provided a continental breakfast with our 

bartender Doug Milliken serving Bloodies and Fizzies. Golf was 

the choice of entertainment by most of the guys and one gal, 

Micki Morgan, she should read the book by Cheryl Ladd, Token 

Chick, it's entertaining, they had a great time and the weather 

was beautiful.  Saturday we met in the clubhouse to watch the 

Preakness and win some money too. Dinner Saturday was 

catered by Randy & Regina Bauer, who volunteered their 

services, shopping, cooking and  serving. Proceeds were donated 

to the Gatekeepers.  The meal was absolutely delicious. Thank 

you so much.  Evening events consisted of cards and games. 

We welcomed new members, Bonnie Turri and Bob Yarrigle, 

who are now willing to jump right in, volunteering for an outing 

next year. 

Thanks to the help from everyone this was a very successful 

outing and all had a great time.  

Submitted by Pat Nielsen, Secretary 

Auburn Elks RV Club 

 

Pat Nielsen 

 

 

 CRYING CORNER  
It pays to attend Lodge.  Lodge meetings are held on the 2nd 
and 4th Thursday of the month except November and 
December - 2nd Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. and the 
meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on May 11, 2017, $300 major jackpot 
was lost due to absence by Sunday Cannady (#3371) and losing 
$234 was Mario Gallardo (#3443).   
 

 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
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Youth Appreciation Night Awards Dinner 
May 6, 2017 

 
With ER Rhonda Rogers overseeing the evening’s festivities, Sharon Bettencourt, 
PER/PDDGER/Youth Activities Chairman and Master of Ceremonies for this event, 
presented a certificate of appreciation to the Auburn Girl Scout Troop 782 for their 
continued support of our Treats for Troops program with their donations over the past 
9 years of hundreds of boxes of cookies that eventually found their way to our brave 
servicemen and women overseas in areas of combat & great danger. The letters of 
appreciation that we have received over the years from those recipients motivates us 
to not only continue this outreach but expand it with every opportunity. Sharon also 
presented awards to the Hoop Shoot contest winners.  First Place in the 12-13 division 
was shared with Jack Trickett and Drake Rayburn. Bianca Rodríguez received a 
participation award. 
Wayne Helley, Trustee and Lodge Scholarship Chairman, presented awards to Mason 
Pierce from Colfax HS, $1,300.00; Miranda Fedoronczuk from Placer HS, $1,200.00; 
Matthew Pfeiffer also from Colfax HS, $1,100.00 and McKenna Setterlund from Del Oro 
HS, $600.00.  
Jim Harris, Past Trustee and Chairman for the Looby Memorial Scholarship program 
presented Allison Feickert from CK McClatchy HS in Sacramento this year’s Looby 
Memorial Scholarship award of $1,000.00  
 

Youth Appreciation Night 
Thank you 

 
Thank you to everyone who 
sponsored a table and attended the 
Youth Activities night.  We had 
several young people attend we had 
a great evening. We had Girl Scouts 
who were very young and Hoop 
Shoot participates and Scholarship 
winners. I just wish there had been 
more of our members attending you 
don’t know what you missed. Hope 
to see you next year.  
 
Sharon Bettencourt  
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EASTER BRUNCH THANK YOU 
 
I would like to thank all those who helped to make the Easter Day Brunch a huge 
success.  Behind the scenes our ER Rhonda Rogers, Tom and Michele Smith, Jim 
Boston, Judi Billey, Maralee Gouldthread, Royce Birks, Kate Richiger, Kris Martinez, 
Glenda Cooper and my new friend Ellie Neal.   Everyone that came to Brunch was 
given a raffle ticket to enter into a drawing for an Easter basket stuffed with 
goodies.   We also had a contest for people to participate in at their tables.   Their 
names were entered into a drawing for a $25 gift certificate.  Neither prize 
required you to be present to win.  Special thanks go to Scott and his wonderful 
crew. 
 
Your House Committee has already started on a few goals for this year.  If you have 
any ideas for events you would like to explore please let us know we would like to 
help in any way that we can.   Our Chaplain Larry LaVerne is going to try and bring 
out our creative side and letting us enjoy each other’s poetry.   I know we have all 
dabbled in writing sometime in our lives. 
 
Hopefully, the rain will be behind us soon.   I would really like to invite everyone to 
come and enjoy our bocce ball court. 

 
Hope to see you soon, 
Kathy Madeiros, PER 
Leading Knight 
 

Mother’s Day Thank You 
 

What a wonderful day at the Lodge to celebrate Mother’s Day.  
The Lodge was beautifully decorated and Chef Scott and his team did a 
beautiful job. The food was delicious. We had a wonderful crowd for 
Brunch hope everyone enjoyed.  I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank the following who showed up on Saturday morning to help set 
the tables and get the chair covers on and they are Kathy Madeiros, 
Kelly McIntiyre, Jillan Landers, Carol Zenk, Jim Boston, Sharon 
Townsend, Phil Bettencourt, Kate Richeger, Diana Beggs, Rhonda 
Rogers and Barbara Crowell.  Also, a big thank you to all who helped 
clean-up afterward Kathy and John Madeiros, Carol Zenk, Jim Boston, 
Phil Bettencourt, Neil Bielski, Kate Richeger and ER Rhonda Rogers.  
 
Sharon Bettencourt DDGGER 
Chairman   
 

Help needed by the Lodge Monday Work Crew 
 
The Monday Work Crew needs a member that has 
knowledge as a contractor to help guide in repairs & 
projects that are needed on the Lodge. The Monday 
Work Crew will carry out the labor, but the 
experience and understanding of the project are 
needed. 
 
We lost our contractor, Bud Luse, because of health 
reasons. 
 
Please contact: 
 
 Manny Martinez 530-886-8269 
 Denny Bacon 530-885-2502 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 

The following have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
Manny Martinez proposes Calvin Kulas; Wil 
Thomas proposes Nicholas Gerenday; Bruce Bailey 
proposes Jim Stokes; Richard Disman proposes Tim 
Kent and Larry Irwin proposes Gary Lindquist. 
 

 



 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          The Eyes Have It 

Let’s have some fun. I have taken hundreds of photographs over the last 4 years, and have decided to make a game. 

Can you guess who belongs to these sets of eyes? They are members or members’ spouses.  Answers will be in the July Bulletin       
Rhonda Rogers, ER 
 

 
 

 

                                              Chaplain Larry LaVerne 

  

One our most important qualities is our ability to be 
compassionate and to empathize with those who need our 
support and love.  When someone, or something, is in pain 
or feeling the sorrow of a loss, our ability to be 
compassionate is such a gift.  I would encourage each of us 
to think about how we support each other and those we 
encounter.  Remember, one of our Elks virtues is 
"Brotherly Love".  Send the gift of a smile to someone you 
know needs your light.  I believe in a world united by 
Compassion. 
 
"I Love the Smile, Unique to Humans” Dalai Lama 
 
Guiding Father, bless me with the ability to be 
compassionate and truly exemplify the virtues of brotherly 
love.  Your gifts are many, and I, as your child, need to 
appreciate, love and nurture those precious gifts so freely 
given.  Bless us here today, and help us to see how we can 
support and love those who may be in pain.  Amen. 
  
 Larry LaVerne 
 (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 

 
 
 
June is the start of our summer months and I know many 
of our members will be on the road.  Please be safe and 
enjoy your vacations.  On Tuesday, June 13th The Elks 
Lodge will be doing a Flag Ceremony at 6 pm come bring 
you grandkids and participate in this ceremony it is a 
great experience to celebrate Flag Day. 
Over the years many of our Taco Teams have lost 
members and some teams are short volunteers.  If you 
been wanting to be a volunteer on a Taco Team now is 
the time, just contact me and let me know.   I’ve got our 
internet problems resolved and am sending the daily 
Elks Lodge Events regularly.  If you would like to receive 
these emails please email me at auburnelks@gmail.com 
and I will add you to my list. 
Now for the business part, in June we will start with the 
June Birthday Dinner serving BBQ Pork Rib and BBQ 
Chicken on June 2nd.   On Sunday, June 11th is our All You 
Can Eat Pancake Breakfast featuring Jimmy’s Omelet 
Bar.  On Saturday, June 17th we are having a Rock n Roll 
Sock Hop Dinner/Dance with Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, 
Chili, French Fries and Ice Cream Sodas.  On Friday, June 
23rd is Cook Your Own Steak Dinner from 5 to 7 pm.   We 
will be ending the month with our All You Can Eat Pizza 
and Spaghetti Dinner Friday, June 30th.   
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every 
Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts 
Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 
 

 Message 
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As we enter the month of June, we know that summer is upon us.  The weather is a bit cooler this year making it much 
more enjoyable.  Last month on May 12th we went to the Veterans Hospital in Reno for a BBQ.  Once again it was a great 
event sponsored by this Lodge. We can be proud of our volunteers who showed that Auburn Elks Lodge does things in a 
first-class manner.  Just as we have in the past, we bar-b-qued hamburgers and hot dogs for about 100 hospitalized 
Veterans. When they finished their meal that included all the trimmings, chips, beverages, and cake, we fed the staff and 
volunteers.  The patients and staff were very appreciative of our effort and look forward to our return next year.  Would 
you like to volunteer next year?  Let me tell you who volunteered this year:  PER Gene Henggeler; PER Manny (and wife 
Kris) Martinez; Tom & Diana Hart; Gary & JoAnn Dusky; Joe & MaryAnn Milka; Bill & Joyce Costa; Jesse Thompson and his 
son, Jesse; Blanch Beckes; Ann Steinhart, as well as Rudy & Patty Pelzman.  And, of course, we were all entertained by 
Crow Island Music performed by Larry LaVerne & Paula Celick.   Some people got the chance to dance.  If I forgot anyone, 
I apologize. 
 
June 13th is the official date for Flag Day, but, we at the Lodge will be commemorating it on Tuesday, June 12, at 6:30 pm 
during our Taco Tuesday event, just before the Queen of Hearts drawing.  Plan on attending and enjoying some tacos, then 
the flag ceremony.  This is an instruction ceremony whereby you will learn something about our flag and what each of its 
folds represent.  Plan to bring your grandkids as this is not taught in our schools.  Let us show off our patriotism.   
 
Sunday, June 18th is Father's Day.  My deceased Father was a WWII European theatre Veteran.  I will celebrate this holiday 
with my father in mind.  Please celebrate this holiday with your father. 
 
We have other areas covered by the Veterans Committee and they include Treats for Troops.  Elaine Jenanyan is still in 
need of donations of products that the troops would like to receive.  Also, Elaine needs cash donations to help pay for the 
postage.  This is an extremely successful program that provides goodies to our troops in harm’s way.  Those men and 
women appreciate a touch of home.  Another program is our Wreaths Across America.  Purchasing a wreath only costs 
$15 and will be placed upon a grave of a Veteran interred at the Auburn Cemetery (both the old and new) this 
December.  Get a head start and look for a brochure in the foyer or talk to Paula Celick or me. 
 
As we are aware the conflicts in the Middle East do not look like they are going to be solved today, please keep our troops 
stationed there in your hearts and prayers.  May God Bless our troops all around the world.  Keep them safe as well as 
their families. 
 
Remember, when you get up in the morning put on a smile first thing and wear it all day.  See how everyone reacts to 
you.  Share your smile as it is contagious.  Stay safe, healthy and you'll be happy.  God Bless America. 
 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 
Phone: (530) 886-8499 

 

GOD BLESS AMERICA      GOD BLESS OUR LODGE    GOD BLESS OUR TROOPS 

 



 16 Koehn, Dennis L  
 16 Lacer, Jerry W  
 16 Roberts, Wesley  
 17 Garcia, Ben E  
 17 Healy, John D  
 18 Ross, John  
 18 Smith, Ellis V  
 19 Cosby, Michael  
 19 Costa, William F  
 19 O'Hern, Cedric L  
 20 Sanchez, Garry Frank  
 21 Gouldthread, Rex  
 21 Kulhavy, Richard D  
 21 MacGregor, Donald L  
 21 Noland, Dan Lee  
 21 Sherman, Donald S  
 22 Meade, Robert E  
 23 Powell, Gerald E  
 24 Beadles, Vernon L  
 24 Coon, Robert  
 24 Diquattro, Paul  
 24 Jordan, Lawrence A  
 24 Wakefield, Shawn  
 25 Carle, Kathleen  
 25 Cwiak, Roger  
 26 Rogers, Rhonda  
 27 Simon, Kurt W  
 28 Edwards, Yvonne  
 29 Aiello, Larry S  
 29 Madeiros, Kathy  
 29 Peters, William H  
 29 Weber, Darol D  
 30 Long, David E  
 

 
  

 01 Miller, Mark Ralph  
 02 Fegard, Roy A  
 02 Price, Michael  
 03 Espinosa, Melvin 'Bob' R
  
 03 Miller, Anna Giraud  
 04 Frenna, James V  
 04 Gentile, Trudy B  
 05 Larson, Steve  
 05 Payne, Walter F  
 05 Zander, William  
 06 Brenno, Lester C  
 06 Moss, Jack S  
 06 Thomasson, Gary Lynn  
 07 Simmons, John  
 08 Broughan, Thomas A  
 08 Byrom, Donald  
 08 Myrick, Billy M  
 08 Slover, Robert C  
 09 Bashore, Mike  
 09 Hawkins, Karen  
 09 Hunter, James E  
 09 Letcher, Jim  
 09 Sherer, Kenneth A  
 10 Diaz, Robert  
 10 Henricks, Kevin M  
 11 Bowman, Steven  
 11 Epps, Dale E  
 11 Spadoni, Raymond  
 11 Watson, Les  
 12 Meade, Stephen C  
 13 Baldoni, Dan  
 13 Crawford, John W  
 14 Figueroa, Julio R 
 14 Griess, Roger W  
 14 Ruskauff, Ronald  
 15 Wagner, Sharon  
 16 Koehn, Dennis L  
 16 Lacer, Jerry W  
 16 Roberts, Wesley  
 17 Garcia, Ben E  
 17 Healy, John D  
 18 Ross, John  
 18 Smith, Ellis V  
 19 Cosby, Michael  
 19 Costa, William F  
 19 O'Hern, Cedric L  
 20 Sanchez, Garry Frank  
 21 Gouldthread, Rex  
 21 Kulhavy, Richard D  
 21 MacGregor, Donald L  
 21 Noland, Dan Lee  
 21 Sherman, Donald S  
 22 Meade, Robert E  



 

       

  

 

 

 

  
  
  
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 member’s monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Bill Clark for Advertising 530-274-1617 

 

 April Pool Results 

April 5th. 
1st.  Rick DeKnoop / Dave McGuire 
2nd.  Bill Costa / Dave Council 
3rd.  Richard Hanson / Ron Minyard 
Attendees: 
Rex Gouldthread / Pete Biersteker 
Mike Cosby / Wil Thomas 
Ed Bourne / Ron Ruskauff 
Manny Martinez / Chuck Cooper 
Wayne Helley / Bill McPeak 
 
April 12th. 
1st.  Chuck Cooper / Roger Imsdahl 
2nd. Rex Gouldthread / Pete Biersteker 
3rd. Al Hewitt / Wil Thomas 
Attendees: 
Ron Minyard / Rick DeKnoop 
Bill McPeak / Mike Cosby 
Remy Giannini / Bill Nordstrom 
Jack Meylink / Ron Ruskauff 
 

Elk’s Shuffle Board Results 

  April 2017 

4-5   1st Joyce Costa/Glenda Cooper 2nd Krissy 
Whitty/ Maureen Price 3rd Kris Cosby/Linda 
Zucatto  
 
4-12   1st Kris Cosby/ Connie Burns 2nd Jaqui Conci/ 
Linda Zucatto 3rd   Glenda Cooper/Krissy Whitty 
 
4/19   1st Barbara Hewitt/Jan Quarry 2nd Linda 
Zuccato/Joyce Costa 3rd Glenda Cooper/Maureen 
Price 
 
4/26   1st Jan Quarry/Krissy Whitty 2nd Glenda 
Cooper 3rd Jacqui Conci/Kris Cosby 
 

 

Golf Club 

We had a turnout of 10 golfers for the May 15th outing at 
Black Oak GC.  The closest to the 4th hole contest was 
won by Gene Vogel. He won the three prizes since he was 
the only one to reach the green. And the closest to the 
8th hole was won by Wil Thomas, Gene Vogel and Bob 
Hauck. 
 
Our next 'outing' will be Monday June 19, at Turkey Creek 
GC. The start time and cost per golfer is yet to be 
established. 
 
Phillip Johannsen 
Golf Chair 

 

 



 

Pancake 

breakfast  

9:00-11:30am 

Flag Day Celebration 

Building Hall 

5:30 PM 

Lodge Meeting 

Trustee 4PM 

House Com 5 PM 

Cocktails 5:30 PM 

Dinner 6:30 PM 

Meeting 7:30 PM 

Lodge Meeting 

Trustee 4PM 

House Com 5 PM 

Cocktails 5:30 PM 

Dinner 6:30 PM 

Meeting 7:30 PM 

13  Lodge Meeting 

Trustee 4PM 

House Com 5 PM 

Cocktails 5:30 PM 

Dinner 6:30 PM 

Meeting 7:30 PM 

27 Lodge Meeting 

Trustee 4PM 

House Com 5 PM 

Cocktails 5:30 PM 

Dinner 6:30 PM 

Meeting 7:30 PM 

VP Visit 

 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard starts 12pm 

Lodge Clean up 9am 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard starts 12pm 

 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard

 
starts 12pm  

Pancake Breakfast 

9 am to 11:30 am 

 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard starts 12pm 

5   Lodge Clean up 9am 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard starts 12pm 

 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard starts 12pm 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard starts 12pm 

Elks Lunch 11:30 to 3PM 

Pool starts at 12pm 

Shuffleboard starts 12pm 

Birthday Diner 

Cocktails 5 PM 

Dinner 6:30 PM 

Rooster Tails 8AM 

Republican Ladies 

11:30 AM 

Rooster Tails 8AM 

Republican Ladies 

11:30 AM 

Birthday Diner 

Cocktails 5 PM 

Dinner 6:30 PM 

Pancake Breakfast 

9 am to 11:30 am 

Pizza, Salad & 

Spaghetti Dinner 

5pm to 7pm 

Orientation 

Pizza, Salad & 

Spaghetti Dinner 

5pm to 7pm 

Orientation 

Grand Lodge 

Convention Reno 
Grand Lodge 

Convention Reno Grand Lodge 

Convention Reno 

Grand Lodge 

Convention Reno 

RV 

Grand Lodge Convention 

Reno 

RV 

Tacos 5PM to 7PM 

Team 5 

Building Hall 5:30 PM 


